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In early 2019, France changed the recommendations on 
alcohol consumption. The key message is to reduce alcohol 
consumption because even a small consumption leads to 
health risks. The National Institute of Public Health “Santé 
Publique France” currently recommends to avoid consuming 
more than 2 glasses a day, 10 per week, and to ensure to have 
days of abstinence every week (Santé Publique France. Avis 
d’expert relatif à l’évolution du discours public en matière de 
consommation d’alcool en France. 2019 https://www.sante-
publiquefrance.fr/les-actualites/2017/avis-d-experts-relatif-a-
l-evolution-du-discours-public-en-matiere-de-consommation-d-
alcool-en-france-organise-par-sante-publique-france-et-l-insti).

Other countries had also re-evaluated their public health 
policy in previous years, such as Australia in 2009, Canada 
in 2011 and the United Kingdom in 2016. These countries 
have relied on new studies and risk calculation method on 
whole life. In France, public health policy estimates that  
a health event risk target of less than 1% in life is accept-
able. By respecting this consumption, it is estimated that 
people have less than 1% chance of developing alcohol-re-
lated pathologies such as cancer, diabetes, cardiovascular 
pathologies, or myocardial infarction [1].

For cardiovascular risks, the literature describes a dose-re-
sponse relationship in U or J curves [2]. In other words, a small 
consumption could reduce the cardiovascular risk, while the 
higher consumption leads to an increase in the prevalence of 
these pathologies. This ambiguous relationship could some-
times give a positive image of alcohol consumption.

For sailors, cardiovascular risk control is a priority [3, 4]. 
Because of the geographical distance, care is difficult and 
can be delayed. Cardiovascular pathologies would represent 
nearly one in five health emergencies on board ships. We 
know that alcohol consumption is important in this popula-
tion. But we do not know exactly how to quantify this con-
sumption. In a study of 136 Filipino sailors, 80% of the sub-
jects had consumed alcohol at least once in the month [4].  
Fort et al. [5] showed that 16% of the 1847 seafarers in 

their study were at risk of addiction. In other words, 16% of 
sailors had high consumption which also led to an increase 
in cardiovascular risk [5]. What about the remaining 84%? 
In a recent literature review of mariners’ cardiovascular risk 
factors, only one study considered alcohol consumption [4].  
But alcohol consumption was assessed qualitatively, with-
out quantifying consumption. As we have said, the dose-ef-
fect relationship for alcohol may be not linear. Quantifying 
consumption is therefore important for assessing cardio-
vascular risk.

Given the new scientific data and the importance of 
these pathologies in shipboard emergencies, it would seem 
useful to take alcohol consumption more into account in 
assessing cardiovascular risk. Any study of mariners’ car-
diovascular risk factors should quantify the consumption 
of alcohol in standard units per unit of time. Similarly, tar-
geted prevention of cardiovascular risks in link with alcohol 
consumption would seem appropriate. This should be done 
in a program that takes into account other modifiable risk 
factors such as smoking, stress or organizations.
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